Club Web site - http://www.creweandnantwichramblingclub.org.uk

Sadly we have to inform you of the death of Jim Cadman on 14/06/17, the funeral is on 13th July at 1145 at Rhos Crematorium, North Wales.

Jim and his widow Pam were members of the club for many years, before moving to Rhos-on-Sea, he had also been a committee member.

Also, Jean Capper passed away recently and her funeral at St Mary's, Wistaston on 22/06/17 and the subsequent Wake at Hunters Lodge were attended by many Club Members



Club Communications - some members are still reporting not receiving Newsletters and other club communications by e-mail The main problem appears to be the e-mail going into the receiver's Junk Mail box, Club communications by e-mail come from info@creweandnantwichramblingclub.org.uk - so check your Junk Mail box regularly

Social Events - Bowls Evening & Walk at Wrenbury - A very successful event organised by Pete Winby (Bowls) and Richard Farrall (Walk). **The Bowls Competition** was won by Peter Dawson & Brenda Farrall.

Skittles Evening 7th September 2017 at Bickerton Poacher - please contact Pete Winby to book your place at this event. The Club Meal Walk - this is planned to be from the Hooton Hotel, Hooton on 29th October 2017. The meal will be a Carvery with a choice of four meats, Turkey, Beef, Pork and Ham - choose any three (there will be a Vegetarian option) with all vegetables etc. We will charge £20 per person for the coach on this day which includes the cost of the meal. Tea @£1.80 & Coffee @ £2.40 are available as extras to be paid at the Hotel on the day. We will have our own area in the Conservatory. A booking form will be included in the next Newsletter

Ramble information

Walk Leader's Expenses - With the continuing increase in coach hire charges, the Committee have been looking at ways to minimise the losses the Club is making on the coaches. At the last Committee Meeting it was decided to change the way in which Walk Leaders expenses will be calculated. From now on the expenses will be calculated on a sliding scale according to the distance required to travel to recey the walk.

Very long over 100 miles - £20, Long 70-100 miles - £15, Medium 40 -70 miles - £10, Short up to 40 miles - £5 If the Walk Leaders car share for the recey only one set of expenses will be paid. In the case that the Walk Leader incurs an additional expense (such as Car Park charges) the Treasurer should be informed for the payment of these. In addition to this payment the Walk Leader will not have to pay the Coach Fare of £10 and will travel for free.

Outstanding walk leaders required - Summer/Autumn 2017 Programme

Date	Location	Ldrs Rqd	Date	Location	Ldrs Rqd
23/07/17	Llandudno	'B', 'C'	01/10/17	Matlock	'B'
20/08/17	Llandegla	'B', 'C'	15/10/17	Kettleshulme	'A'
03/09/17	Corwen	'B', 'C'	26/11/17	Bosley	'В'
17/09/17	Caerwys	'B'	10/12/17	Welshampton	'A'
	Date	Location		Ldr Rqd	
	26/12/17	TBA			

DUNOON 2018 HOLIDAY

Whilst 34 members have booked, there have been a number of queries/questions which we have answered below

- * Mallorca proved not accessible for our group needs, Tenby was tried but hotels not able to offer our group needs this year
- * Time was lost researching the above so a quick decision was needed
- * We looked at Alfa Brochure and Dunoon could accommodate us
- * We had knowledge of suitable walking in the area
- * Group bookings to suit the rooming needs of our group are not easy to get
- * Various dates offered to us with a range of costs depending on dates chosen
- * We chose the price (+ therefore the date) that we thought members would be happy with
- * Experience has shown the club holiday needs to be inexpensive to attract interest
- * We have had members interested in this holiday who have not been on previous ones
- * Not all holidays will appeal to all members
- * Tenby can be booked for 2019, plans need to start in January 2018

We would like to see two other people having a go at the arrangements please!

Howard & Marilyn